ES CUSTODIAL JOB OPENING

East Saugatuck Church is seeking to fill a part-time custodial position that would be responsible for cleaning the parts of the upper level of the church building, including the worship center, narthex, office space, and bathrooms. To indicate your interest and for a full job description, please email your resume to admin@espoint.org. Thank you!

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY NEWS

The Zoom meeting with children's ministry will be every other Wednesday at 7:00 pm, the next one will be on June 17, and then July 1. Also, watch for our Sunday morning Children's Worship Facebook broadcast on Sunday mornings with Sandy Lemmen.

Also, we are making plans for a virtual VBS this summer and are looking for a volunteer story teller. If you are interested, please contact Hannah at 616-283-8534.

DVDS/BULLETINS/TODAY DEVOTIONALS

Worship service DVDs, weekly bulletins, and the May/June Today devotionals have been placed on a table at the front of entrance of church, so that if you would still like one, you can get one. Each week on Thursdays and Sundays, we will place new bulletins and DVDs out there also. If you need us to bring one to you, we will, just let us know!

E.S. MONTHLY MEMORY VERSE

See what great love the Father has lavished on us, that we should be called children of God! And that is what we are! The reason the world does not know us is that it did not know him. Dear friends, now we are children of God, and what we will be has not yet been made known. But we know that when Christ appears, we shall be like him, for we shall see him as he is. All who have this hope in him purify themselves, just as he is pure. ~1 John 3:1-3



Begin Belong Believe Become

East Saugatuck Church

"All Scripture is God-breathed and is useful for teaching, rebuking, correcting and training in righteousness, so that the servant of God may be thoroughly equipped for every good work."

-2 Timothy 3:16-17

June 14, 2020

Joy Box Offering Schedule

6/14	Benevolence Fund
6/21	Back to God Ministries
6/28	Growing Hope Globally
7/5	E.S. S.A.F.E. Ministry

FAMILY GROUP WORSHIP TIMES

You should have all gotten a letter in the mail, and/or email, about our summer schedule for in person worship. If you have not received one, they available today on the tables outside, and also be available in the narthex. If you have any questions, or do not know what family group you are in, please contact the office, or an elder, and we will do our best to assist you. We look forward to worshipping all together when the time is right!

BUDGET GIVING UPDATE

Yearly Giving Target:	392,985
Budget Needs for This Count:	15,115
Budget Giving This Count:	8,525
YTD Budget Giving:	155,805
Percent Behind Budget:	10%
Amount Behind Budget:	18,015

East Saugatuck Ministries: \$180 Worship Center Reno Fund: 500 Hand to Hand: 120 Back to God Ministries: 50

ONLINE GIVING AT ES CHURCH

Did you know that you can easily access your giving history, make a one-time donation, sign up for scheduled giving, or give to any of our joy box offering causes by visiting our online giving page? Check it out at this link below:

https://espoint.churchcenter.com/giving

Just click the 'login' link at the top of the page, enter your email address, and you'll receive a link to your personal giving page in your email mailbox, or give as a guest. If you have any questions, please contact giving@espoint.org.

*Your tithes can also be mailed to the church at: East Saugatuck Church 3815 56th St Holland, MI 49423

ENCOURAGEMENT CORNER

Please send an encouraging note to <u>Hazel Van Netten</u> at: Lakeside Vista Delph Haus, Bldg 3, Room #109, 340 West 40th St, Holland, MI 49423.

TODAY

Join us this Lord's Day as we celebrate communion together at our 10:00 am outdoor service. We will also celebrate the infant baptism of <u>Isaac Henry Van Oss</u>, son of Phillip and Heather, and <u>Olsen Grace Rapisarda</u>, daughter of Matt and Ashley. We also celebrate with <u>Matt Rapisarda</u> as he makes public Profession of Faith.

NEXT WEEK

We welcome family groups A-D to worship with us in person if they so choose, and the following week, June 28, groups E-H are welcome.

GRATEFUL HEARTS

Thank you Pastor Keith and Pastor Wayne for your phone calls and visits and prayers. Thank you congregation for your prayers, cards and messages of encouragement. Thank you to those who made donations to Hand2Hand in memory of Earl. Please pray for the family as we transition to living without a husband, father and grandfather. God is Good.

~Dorothy Nyland, Terry & Kim, Ryan, Coby, and Kylie Nyland, Steve, Chris, and David Nyland, Michelle & James Johnson, Skye Nyland.

LIFT UP IN PRAYER

Justin Schierbeek made it to Philadelphia just fine. Early in the week, doctors told him that things were looking good for the eye surgery on Thursday, and he is hoping to return home this weekend.

CRIB MINISTRY

We are honored once again to celebrate with 2 young couples from our church who are expecting new babies within the next few weeks. Jeremy and Rachel (Brink) Conley are very excited to welcome their first child into their lives. Scott and Chelsea (VanRhee) Freers are eager along with their daughter, Teagan to welcome a little boy into their family. We can show our support to both families by donating diapers, wipes, onesies, books, handmade gifts or other baby items. There will be 2 totes with their names in the crib or you are welcome to leave labeled gifts on the table outside and the pastors will gladly put them inside of church. Both of these couples desire continued prayers for healthy children to be born and for the whole hospital experience during these difficult days. Thank you for your participation.